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From: Kay Muhr  
Sent: 04 October 2020 16:18
To: North East Cambridge AAP <nec@greatercambridgeplanning.org>
Subject: Comment on the Vision - I cannot get your form to 'Save'

 

The romanticism of your presentation makes me quite angry.

Although the conversion of a ‘brownfield’ site into a sustainable suburban utopia sounds
very environment-friendly and attractive, no mention is made that this is at the expense
of moving the current Cambridge sewage works (well sited next to railway, river, and
the A14 ringroad; and only 3 complaints in the last few years about smell) to a different
greenfield – and Green Belt- site out in the countryside, ‘out of sight and out of mind’. 

None of the three sites being considered for the new sewage works is marked, and one,
across the river north-east of Fen Ditton, is not even included on the map.  As long-term
residents of Fen Ditton, we can see that building a large treatment site near Snout’s
Corner would result in spoiling the walking, cycling and riding path through the fields
(with access to the fens) from Honey Hill/High Ditch Road to Horningsea Road, and
bring heavy lorries not directly off an A14 interchange but up High Ditch Road, a
narrow scenic rural road that runs along the top of historic Fleam Dyke into Fen Ditton
village.  The detriment to the character and quality of life in Fen Ditton is worth
considering as a counterweight to the new supposedly ‘environmentally-friendly’
development, well-thought-out though it is in other respects.

(IF the development happens and the sewage works IS moved, it should clearly go just
north of its present site, still next to an A14 interchange for the lorries, and cyclists on
Mere Way will know it is there but not be unduly bothered by it).

This is all the comment I am making.

 

Kay Muhr (9464)



 

--

Dr M. K. Muhr
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